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MONDAY 13th AUGUST MEETING 2018 
Demonstration – Quinton Valentine 

Quentin Valentine was honoured with 3 

awards for 2 of his trees. His Sejui Elm was 

judged as “Best Tree in the Show” by Bjorn 

Bjorholm. He said that such fine 

ramifications were very hard to achieve. 

Photo top left.The same tree was awarded the 

BCI (Bonsai Club International) award, and his 

Hawthorn was awarded the WBFF (World 

Bonsai Friendship Federation) award. Photo 

under top left. 

Quentin is well known in Victoria as a skilled bonsai practitioner. His commitment to the art and sharing 

his knowledge and experience with others is widely acknowledged. 

Quentin worked in horticulture for 30 years and took up bonsai in 1989 after borrowing a book from the 

library. He thought “I could do that easily” and so he did, helped by the numerous variety of plants he was 

already propagating in the backyard. One tree remains from that first batch of trees, a shohinLiquidamber! 

Quentin joined a few clubs and went to Japan Seminar House as he sought advice and gradually 

developed his skills. He is prepared to tackle almost any plant material and has tried his hand at an 

increasing number of Australian species. He now has a number of significant Australian native bonsai as 

well as continuing his interest in Pines, deciduous trees, and broadleaved evergreens. He has had trees on 

display at the National Bonsai and Penjing Collection of Australia in Canberra. 

Quentin was one of those instrumental in setting up the Victorian Native Bonsai Club that commenced in 

2013, and took on the presidency at that time, as well as imparting his knowledge at meetings and 

workshops. 

 

JULY NEWS 
Demonstration/Tien Liao-Bonsai Sensation 

A deciduous focus. 
Notes from Tien's demonstration 

5 Aspects of the tree that need to be trained to create good quality bonsai 
1. Roots ( encourage fine roots by constantly removing large roots) 
2. Nebari (train the surface roots to emerge radially, and at the same level) 
3. Trunk (smooth transition in taper and movement) 
4. Branches (aim to create taper and movement by constantly removing stronger upward 
pointing branches, then replace with finer outward pointing shoots) 
5. Foliage (create smaller, more proportional leaves through defoliation and decandling) 
 
Prune well to create taper and change of directions, leads to less need for wiring. 
 
3 Considerations to design bonsai. 
1. Sunlight (how the source of sunlight and the need to chase light, affect the directions of 
branches) 
2. Weight/Gravity ( how it affects the downward movement and angle of branches) 
3. Wind (it creates asymmetry and flow) 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JULY 2018 SHOW BENCH 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

     AUGUST SHOW BENCH 

• Tree of the month –. Any Evergreen 
• Style of the Month – Windswept or slanting 
• “Your Choice”, --anything that looks especially good to you at this time of the year. 

 
    HOW THE SHOW BENCH WORKS 
Each month there will be a “Tree of the Month” and this can be any style. There will also be a 

“Style of the Month” this can be any species. The section “Your Choice” can be any species and 

style. There will be three sections. Novice, Intermediate, and Open. Judged as follows: 
• 1 point will be awarded for every tree shown. 
• 3 points for the best-judged tree in that section. 
• 2 points for the second tree. 
• 1 point for the third. 
 

The “Your Choice of tree” is open to all sections. All trees presented must be in show condition, 

i.e. clean pots, trimmed etc. At the A.G.M. in December, there will be a prize for the Winners of 

each section. Please be aware to display trees at the show bench they need to be in 
bonsai pots. Others to be placed elsewhere. Check with Jason who does the monthly judging 

for more information. 

AABC Convention 2018 
The Convention was held at Bell City Mantra Hotel Complex. Over 250 Bonsai Enthusiasts 
attended from all over Australia and New Zealand. The main Demonstrator was Bjorn Bjorholm 
from Tennessee USA. He was trained in Japan and in 2015; he was recognized as a certified 
bonsai professional by the Japanese Bonsai Association, having completed his formal 
apprenticeship. 
 

The convention consists of demonstrations, workshops and a public exhibition where the public 
are welcome. The quality of the trees, mainly deciduous, were exceptional. Bonsai at their best 
in Winter - Elms, Maples, Hawthorns, Crab apple, Desert Ash, some evergreens, Wattle, Mirror 
Bush, Jade, Junipers and the usual Pines. 
 

Two days of demonstrations by Bjorn ably assisted by Joe Morgan-Payler were fantastic. 

Workshops were conducted from Monday- Thursday. 

Next year the Victorian Native Bonsai Club will be hosting the Convention (Australian Natives 
only) again in Melbourne at the same venue. The headline Demonstrator will be Ryan Neil from 
USA. Other Demonstrators will be Hugh Grant (we hope to have Hugh do a demonstration and 
conduct a workshop for the club sometime next year. Keep your eyes and ears open for the 
announcement), Roger Hnatiuk from Canberra and Quentin. So don’t miss out. Some 
information will be available at our next meeting. 

 

2019 AABC/ VNBC Convention 

The Victorian Native Bonsai Club will be hosting the 2019 AABC Convention in May. The focus 

will be wholly on Australian Natives and as a past Symposium registrant you may like to take 

part in this momentous event. Please click on the link below to find out all the relevant 

information. 

https://www.vicnativebonsai.com.au/32nd-aabc-national-bonsai-convention-2019/  
 

 



 
Bonsai Happenings for the Diary 

 
waverley poster 11-12 August 

 
 
The South Australian Bonsai Society Inc Bonsai Exhibition 6th-7th October 2018 
 
Annual Show open 10.00am to 4.00 pm both days Admission: $4.00 for Adults-Children under 
supervision Free. Goodwood Community Centre, 32 Rosa Street Goodwood, behind the 
Goodwood Library 
 
 

 
  



 
Ballarat Bonsai Society Annual Exhibition on 3-4th November 2018 
 
GBC Annual Show Masonic Hall, Regent Street, Belmont. 10th-11th 
November 2018 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A magnificent display of Bonsai and a well stocked trading table that offers Bonsai requisites for 

sale, including pots, tools, wire, books including trained and semi-trained Bonsai and nursery 

stock. Continuous demonstrations of shaping and re-potting of bonsai each day. Meet and talk 

with Geelong’s top Bonsai exponents. Light refreshments available. 

 
BONSAI ACTION FOR AUGUST 

 
Winter is the time we sit back and enjoy the intricate tracery of deciduous trees, contemplate 
and plan the changes we need to make to improve all our trees  
During the winter months, cut back on the watering of all your trees to ensure they do Winter – 
Courtesy of ausbonsai.com.au  - 

• not stay wet all the time.  
• Ensure that tropical trees and plants that need protection from the Frost or ice are under 

cover or inside. ( Ficus, Bougainvillea, etc)  
• Winter is the time for Heavy Pruning, Wiring and Needle plucking of Pines.  
• Repotting of deciduous trees late winter as buds begin to swell in preparation of the new 

spring growth.  
 
buds look for dormant ones to use for better shape 
moss look for mosses to collect; keep in trays or dry on paper in pizza boxes 
other list spring repotting tasks; prioritise to do vital first; sharpen tools 
potting unblock drainage holes with hose or toothbrush 
pots order pots for spring planting 
prune deciduous severely if shape is poor. Heavy pruning best done now 
rocks check garden supply place if doing root over rock 
shape deciduous trees. Look for dormant buds to prune back to; be severe if shape is poor 
sun conifers, evergreens, deciduous - leave out in open elements for sturdy growth 
water perhaps twice a week if no heavy wind - check your trees' needs 
 



 
wire deciduous trees; branches pliable and view clear; dry for 2 days before. Group wired 
trees  together for easy checking 
 
Winter is the slow-down time of year in the cold temperate zones; too cold outside. Warm 
temperate where the winters are more kind to some, there is a lot that can be achieved. The 
usual advice is to clean & tidy the Bonsai, especially remove the fallen foliage. Sharpen tools & 
weed and clean etc. But it is also the time to assess your progress & plan your direction. It's 
pleasant to bring into a sheltered, warm spot a bonsai at night after work, and 'fiddle' with it. 
Having removed excess foliage one can more unhurriedly easily assess its next step I think it's 
also a good idea to go over the winter tips, the details were mentioned previously.  
Japanese Maples are better pruned & trimmed before the middle of July. Pines & Conifers 

should have the foliage & twigs removed back towards the trunk. Deciduous trees painted or 

sprayed with lime sulphur. 10 water to 1 L.S. Remove from the surface slime & liverwort if not 

repotting perhaps wash away the surface & replace with you fresh mix. Wire at the start of 

winter rather than later. 

If you have many Deciduous trees, you can start Repotting and root prune now with the trees 
that experience early dormancy. Just ensure the Roots and soil do not stay wet thru the winter 
causing root rot. Wire your trees ( all species) at this time so that it can be left on as long as 
possible. While the trees are not actively growing the wire will not cut in and scar the tree. Start 
planning your Spring Repotting Schedule. ensure you have sufficient potting mix and pots on 
hand for Spring. 
 
Now that winter has arrived, the time for autumn potting has finished. The reason for this is that 
new feeder roots need warmth to develop and so with the onset of cold weather the possibility 
of root-rot occurs. What then CAN be done in these cooler months? Most of us, I think, have 
many bonsai jobs that we have put aside due to the pressures in the busier seasons Now is the 
time to catch up on these. 
 
Firstly, autumn to winter is an excellent time to shape your trees. Deciduous trees, in particular, 
are best shaped at this time as we can observe their structure and form without any leaves to 
obscure it. It is a very good time for wiring also. Again, for deciduous trees, access is easier. In  
 
the books, you may read that winter makes the wood more brittle and thus easier to break. This 
is true - if you live in a very cold area. If winters are mild, the problem is not so great, but to be  
on the safe side' let your trees be in a dryish condition at the time of wiring. The cells of the tree 
are thus so swollen and breakages are not so easy. In the cooler months, because of the 
absence of more pressing jobs, one can go rock collecting( for use in rock-settings saikei or as 
viewing stones),spend more time in making the outdoor display more attractive and perhaps in 
rearranging trees. From the horticultural point of view, it is advisable to place tender trees in a 
more sunny position. 
 
However, most trees would benefit by having more sun during the winter months (this promotes 

better bud development and healthier growth in spring). Frequently, problems associated with 

watering arise in the winter months. Often people get into a habit of watering at a particular time 

during the summer months and do not vary this even when the cooler period begins. The result 

is that trees are being re-watered while still damp - thus giving the chance for root-rot to set in. 

AUGUST PLANT PROFILE 
Portulacariaafra,  Jade Plant 
A succulent plant originally from South Africa, it has a grey brown trunk and fleshy jade-green 

leaves.  The flowers are pale pink in upright racemes.  It can grow to 2.5 metres high and it is 

sometimes called the money tree and is supposed to bring good luck. 

Position:- Full sun throughout the year and kept in areas of low humidity.  It prefers a 

temperature zone of 15 C to 38 C, and sandy well drained soils.  Shortened winter days will  

 



 

encourage flowering.  They are good as both indoor and outdoor Bonsai, and can be wired and 

trained to almost any style. 

Feeding:-  Every two to four weeks from spring to the end of summer with a weak liquid feed or 

organic fertilizer. 

Watering:-  Require very little water.  Over watering will result in the roots rotting. 

Repotting:-Every two to three years in spring.  Use a free draining soil mix such as one made of 

60%coarse sand and 40% good quality potting mix. 

Pruning and Wiring:-  Reduce and position the roots while repotting and eliminate any branches 

not necessary for the final design.  Jades produce bar branches which need to be removed early 

to give an alternate branch structure.  Shorten the new shoots at the beginning and end of 

summer.  The leaves will reduce in size very quickly by constantly nipping back the new growth.  

They can be wired but are very brittle so it is often better to shape the tree by pruning.  If wiring be 

sure that the wire crosses the centre of each inter-node to avoid the plant breaking at each 

segment point. 

Propagation:-  From cuttings that have been allowed to dry out and callus over the cut end 

before planting.  The bases of larger cuttings can be encouraged to develop good taper by 

splitting the basal end in 4 to 6 places and then pushing a small stone into the cut section to force 

the cut end to spread out. 

BONSAI TIP OF THE MONTH 
Preparation for a workshop 

• It makes good sense not to be too dogmatic about how you want your tree styled.  By all 
means put your own ideas forward, but be prepared to consider the master’s decisions – 
after all, he is the master!  If you really feel you know exactly what you want, then do it 
yourself at home and get something else for the workshop. 

• Find the top(near the surface) roots of the tree before you get to the workshop. 
• Clean out weeds from the pot and remove any dead leaves etc, from the tree/s. 
• If you are doing a group planting, then take the trees out of their pots some time before 

you arrive, reduce the soil to a minimum, and then put the trees into individual plastic 
bags. 

• Apart from group plantings, it is not usual to transfer trees into Bonsai pots at the 
workshop, as there is seldom enough time.  However, bring a pot or pots for approval if 
you wish. 

• Do not water your trees for a day or two before the workshop.  Let them dry out slightly. 
• Try to have some sort of turntable to work on – even a light cake decorating one would 

suffice. 
• Allow enough time to arrive early, it may take some time to get all your gear into the room 

and set yourself up. 
• Do your best to have all the tools, wire, etc, that you are likely to need. 
• Mark your tools with some sort of identification. 
• Bring a garbage bag or container to take away your old soil or cuttings. 

 
THOUGHT OF THE MONTH 

Live with intention. 

Walk to the edge. 

Listen hard. 

Practice wellness. 

Play with abandon. 

Laugh. 

Choose with no regret. 

Appreciate your friends. 

Continue to learn. 



 

Do what you love. 

Live as if this is all there is 

 

WEBSITE OF THE MONTH 
The New Zealand Bonsai Association 
http://www.bonsainz.com/ 
This web site is your guide to information and contact details for bonsai clubs, societies, and 

related commercial organisations in New Zealand.  

We hope these pages provide the information and contacts you are looking for. Please contact 
the Secretary of the Association for further information. 
New members are welcome! 
As a member you will receive a regular newsletter with advance information about forthcoming 
events and articles about people and bonsai in New Zealand.  

To become a member go to the Membership Form complete it and 
 

BONSAI NURSERY OF THE MONTH 
Garden World, Collectors Corner 

The Collectors Corner Web Site is divided into a number of departments, each being 

independent from the other. Follow the links below to the sections you are interested in or just 

simply browse through the pages. The search engine below may be used to locate any items 

you are searching for. 

Nursery Address 

Collectors Corner 

Garden World 810 Springvale Road, 

Keysborough, Victoria, Australia 3173 

Contact 03 9798 5845 Fax 61 3 9706 3339 

Bonsai Instructions Page - Collectors Corner 

www.collectorscorner.com.au/Bonsai/Bonsaiinst.htm   

Link to our new Gem and Fossil site. Crystal-world.com. Bonsai information. These pages are 

brought to you by Collectors Corner · Bonsai Main Page Bonsai 

 
BONSAI TRIVIA OF THE MONTH 

Can you find the tree names hidden in these sentences?  

(1) So then I begged Ma: "Please, please help me!" 
(2) "Whoa, Kramer, nice entrance," mused Jerry. 
(3) That rec room is a night-mare in pastel, Mom! 
(4) "Eve, I believe we're made of carbon," said Adam. 
(5) Mozart excites me, but Chopin eludes me. 
(6) Our very own doubting Thomas penned a winner! 
(7) From the pit he yelled, "I, Jacob, am booming!" 
Answers in next months newsletter! 

 
HOUSEKEEPING 

Meeting setup/tidy-up 
The hall will be open from about 7pm to set up tables and chairs.  As is the case for each of our 

meetings, extra hands to help set up are always welcome, as is help appreciated at the end of 

each meeting to pack away afterwards. Those who regularly assist would very much be pleased if 

more of us lent a hand. 

  



 

GENERAL BUSINESS 
GBC Website 
Nathan Rhook has taken over managing our website and all things social Media from Daniel 

Novakovic. A sincere thanks to Daniel for all he has done getting our club's profile into the  

Content will always be the challenge and please submit relevant information to Nathan. Go to 

www.bonsai.org.au 

 
SALES ORDER FORM 
There is no commission to pay the club for workshop night sales 
One needs to be financial to do so. 

Commission still applicable during the show. 

 

GBC Library 
An extensive library of bonsai books, magazines/journals, DVDs are available (as part of 
membership benefits) for use by members. Borrowed items must be returned in the month 
following their removal for loan. Non-financial members aren’t eligible to borrow from the library 
and borrowing privileges may be revoked for members who do not respect the borrowing 
process. See John and Steph Dearnly our Librarians 
 
Memberships 
Due annually at our December Annual General Meeting 
Banking Details/Geelong Bonsai Club BSB/633000 Account Number 152 895 694 
 
Please renew now - membership form is attached 
Individual $20.00 
Family $30.00 
Students & Pensioners $15.00 
 
Meeting setup/tidy-up 
The hall will be open from about 7.15 pm to set up tables and chairs.  As is the case for each of 

our meetings, extra hands to help set up are always welcome, as is help appreciated at the end of  

each meeting to pack away afterwards. Those who regularly assist would very much be pleased if 

more of us lent a hand. 

 

Meeting/Events Calendar & Agenda 
A copy is available at the meetings and is enclosed in this newsletter. 

 

Calendar & How the Show Bench Works? 
Each month there will be a “Tree of the Month”, ‘Style of the Month’ and ‘Your Choice’ and this 

can be any style. Detailed notes sheet is available from the Club, and copies will be provided at 

the meetings 

 

Wearing of Badges 
Reminder to please wear your badge at our meetings. 

It is a requirement to be able to claim the door prize if you are the winner. 

 

Mentors:- 
If any club member would like to volunteer their time as a mentor to other club members, please 

put your name down on the mentors list at the next meeting.  Likewise if any club member 

would like to like to have the help of another person outside of club meetings. 

 

 



 
Our Committee: Sieglinde Jobson, Karen Van Der Lee, Graeme Kelleher, Mark Tevan, Phil Wall, 
Paul Buttigieg & Nathan Rhook.  
 
 

 
 
 
 

NEXT MEETING: 
Monday 9July– Demonstration/Tien Liao-Bonsai Sensation 

 
GBCI CLUB DETAILS 

Established 1980 Registered 1984 (#A2342S) 
 
Please address all correspondence to: 

The Secretary  
 
 

President:   Paul Buttigieg 0412 604 211 geelong@bonsai.org.au 

Vice President: Karen Van der Lee 0401 290 253karen k-vanderlee@hotmail.com 
Secretary: Nathan Rhook 0428 976 060 Website - nmrhook@gmail.com 
Treasurer: Paul Buttigieg 0412 604 211 geelong@bonsai.org.au 
Committee: Phil Wall 0418 315 324p.wall@cfa.vic.gov.au/Committee 
Committee: Mark Tevan 0401 494 172 mark@barwon.net 
Committee: Sieglinde Jobson 0438 522 192 siegjobson@gmail.com 
Show Managers:  John Dearnly, Michael Tukavkin and Nathan Rhook 
Librarian:   John & Steph Dearnly/0407 342 928: dearnley1@bigpond.com 
Newsletter Editor:  Paul Buttigieg 0412 604 211 geelong@bonsai.org.au 
Sales Table:  Phil Wall/0418 315 324p.wall@cfa.vic.gov.au 
Show Bench:  Jason De Vries/0409 753 244 jasonde@dodo.com.au 

Meetings are held at Grovedale United Services Memorial Hall, Reserve Road 

Grovedale at 8pm on 2ndMonday of the month. No meeting in January. Meetings in 

2012 on the second Monday of the month except November which is the first 

Monday because of the show. 

  Geelong Bonsai Club Inc. PO Box 1175 Geelong VIC 3220 Registration No: A0001342S 
  



 

2018 EVENTS CALENDER 

Day Date Program 
Monday 12-Feb General Meeting – 3 Ninja's Demonstration 

Saturday 17-Feb Free Batesford workshop 

Monday 12 March (Labour Day) General Meeting – Workshop  

Saturday 17-March Workshop – Joe Morgan-Payler 

Monday 9-April General Meeting – Demonstration/Mark Ludlow/ 
    Master Apprentices Bonsai School and Nursery 
Saturday 28-April Free Batesford workshop 

Tuesday 8-May Committee Meeting 

Monday 14-May General Meeting – Workshop 

Sunday 27-May Nursery Crawl 
Monday 11 June (Queens Birthday) General Meeting – Workshop 

Sunday 24-Jun Dig 
Tuesday 3-July Committee Meeting 

Monday 9-July 
General Meeting – Demonstration/Tien Liao-Bonsai 
Sensation 

Sunday 22-July Nursery Crawl 

Saturday 28-July Free Batesford workshop 

Saturday 4-August Workshop - Joe Morgan-Payler 

Monday 13-August General Meeting – Demonstration Quentin Valentine 

Monday 10-Sep General Meeting – Demonstration/Trevor Wicks 

Tuesday 18-Sep Committee Meeting 

Saturday 22-Sep Workshop - Quentin Valentine 

Monday 8-Oct General Meeting – Workshop 

Sunday 14-Oct Nursery Crawl 
Saturday 20-Oct Workshop - Joe Morgan-Payler 

Monday 5-Nov General Meeting  - Show Workshop 

Sat – Sun 10 – 11 November BONSAI CLUB ANNUAL SHOW 
Saturday 24-Nov Free Batesford workshop 

Tuesday 27-Nov Committee Meeting 

Monday 10-Dec 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (Critique/Christmas Pizza 
Party) 

ANNUAL SHOW BENCH ACTIVITY 
DATE TREE OF THE MONTH STYLE OF THE MONTH 

February Figs and Natives Group Planting or Saikei 

March Elms Raft or Clump 

April Cedars and Minis Informal Upright 

May Autumn Foliage Twin or Multi-trunk 

June Pines and Junipers Full or semi cascade or Minis 

July Deciduous Species Formal Upright 

August Any Evergreen Windswept or slanting 

September Olives Root over rock/rock planting 

October Flowering or Fruiting Literati or Broom 

November Maples and Liquid Amber Shari’s – Jin’s and Driftwood 

December C'site Leaves Ash/Wisteria Your Choice (Anything) 
 


